
F 
rom nature walks to boardwalks, from Rouge River clean-ups to 
invasive plant pulls, the Holliday Nature Preserve Association has 
something for everyone who likes the outdoors—and wants to 

make sure others can enjoy it too. So put on your walking shoes and bring 
a pair of work gloves if you’re so inclined and join us. Details on the 
events can be found inside. 
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Upcoming HPNA activities 

HNPA’s Mission 

H 
olliday Nature Preserve 

Association (HNPA) is a 
group of  volunteers 

dedicated to the William P. 
Holliday     Forest & Wildlife 

Preserve in Westland, Livonia 
and Canton, Michigan. 

     The Preserve consists of 500
-plus acres of forests and wet-

lands that runs along tributar-
ies of the Rouge River.  

     The HNPA seeks to nurture a 
greater appreciation of this 

unique natural resource by 
hosting walks and conducting 

maintenance improvement  
projects in conjunction with 

Wayne County Parks.  
     Our activities are free and 

open to everyone. Find out 

more at HNPA.org.  

Our 22nd Year 

 Saturday, April 24,: Earth Day Celebration 
• 10 a.m. Preserve sign dedication and installation   
   Ellsworth entrance  
• 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. Mid-spring wildflower walk  Koppernick 
• 3:00 – 5:00 p.m.  Invasive plant pull  Koppernick 

 Saturday, May 8: Walk  
 Central City Entrance (Warren and Central City ) 

• 11:00 a.m. Late-spring wildflower walk  
 Saturday, June 5: Rouge Rescue 
 Newburgh Entrance (Newburgh Road north of Warren) 

• 8:00 a.m.—Noon 

Many thanks to Adam Karson (holding  
box in above photo) for choosing Holliday 
Nature Preserve for his Eagle Scout pro-
ject.  Adam and the Scouts of Troop 
1736 built and installed boardwalks to 
make walking easier around Deer Creek 
near Hix Road. HNPA made a dona-
tion toward materials. The project was 
approved by Wayne County Parks. 



Enjoy the earth—and improve it a little 

E 
arth Day is a special day 
that brings focus to the 
many successes groups like 

ours have enjoyed  towards envi-
ronmental protection and restora-
tion. Yet, it is also a good day to 
bring focus to our many environ-
mental concerns: pollution of our 
land, water and air.  
   HNPA will celebrate Earth 
Day on Saturday (April 24) with 
three big events: 
 
Dedication/Installation  
of  new Preserve sign –  
10 a.m.  
A new sign that includes a       
detailed Preserve map and rules 
for Preserve visitors will be dedi-
cated and installed at the entrance 
to the Ellsworth Section. This 
new sign is a partnership between 
Wayne County Parks and HNPA 
and something we have advocated 

for many years and we’re proud 
to be able to install what is the 
first of three that will be posted at 
major Preserve entry points.  
 
Wildflower walk – 1 p.m.  
This leisurely walk will circle 
through a mature forest of the 
Koppernick section (west of Hix 
and north of Warren). There 
should be a wide variety of wild-
flowers to look at and identify (or 
try to). The trail is soft, rich, dark 
soil; white tennis shoes are not 
recommended. The walk will last 
about two hours.  
 
Invasive Plant (Garlic        
Mustard) Pull – 3 p.m.  
Garlic Mustard is a nasty,         
aggressive, invasive plant that 
chokes out native wildflowers. 
Removing it is an environmental 
priority and makes for a great 

Earth Day 
project for 
young and 
old since the 
plant is easy 
to pull.  Our 
pull takes 
place immediately after the wild-
flower walk. Stay as long as you 
can--or want. Please wear long 
pants and long sleeves and bring 
work gloves if you have then.   
   We will be joined by HNPA 
member, Laurel Draper, who 
knows a great deal about garlic 
mustard, and will answer ques-
tions. Laurel’s daytime job is with 
the state’s Department of Natural 
Resources and Environment, 
State Park Stewardship Unit. 
   Please join us for any or all of 
our Earth Day events. For more 
information check HNPA.org.   

A 
s part 
of 
our 

Earth Day 
activities, we 
will be      
pulling garlic 
mustard.  
   Why?  We 

have a big problem in the 
Holliday Preserve--and it’s getting 
worse! 
   Garlic mustard( Alliaria petio-
lata) has stalked, triangular to 
heart-shaped, coarsely tooth 
leaves that give off an odor of 
garlic when crushed. These    
flowering plants reach from     
two- to three-and-a-half-feet tall 
with button-like clusters of small 
white flowers.  

   Garlic mustard  poses a    
severe threat to native plants 
and animals in forest commu-
nities in much of the eastern 
and  Midwestern U.S.  Many 
native wildflowers that      
complete their life cycles in the 
springtime (e.g. spring beauty, 
trilliums, bloodroot, hepatica, 
etc.) occur in the same habitat 
as garlic mustard. Garlic  mus-
tard outcompetes native plants 
by aggressively monopolizing 
light, moisture,  nutrients, soil and 
space.  
   Wildlife that depends on early 
native wildflowers are deprived of 
these essential food sources when 
garlic mustard replaces them.  
People are also deprived of the 

vibrant display of beautiful spring 
wildflowers.  
   Sadly, we can’t prevent it; all we 
can do it pull it out. Check out 
nps.gov/plants/alien/for more    
information on Garlic Mustard 
and other invasives we have in the 
Preserve.  

Garlic Mustard – weeds gone wild 



Y 
ou ready to rescue the 
Rouge?  
   On Saturday, June 5, 

HNPA volunteers will join with 
other people from across south-
east Michigan and participate in 
Rouge Rescue, sponsored by 
Friends of the Rouge. This will be 
our 21st Rescue 
   This event not only removes a 
lot of trash from the river and 
improves its banks and adjacent 
parks, but also draws attention to 
this important but oft ignored 
river that plays an important role 
in filtering runoff from streets 
and parking lots and cuts the risk 
of flooded basements. The river 
also is vital to the survival of 
many plants and animals 
(including fish and amphibians) 
that live in our Preserve.   
   This year, we will be cleaning a 
section of the Holliday Nature 
Preserve along Tonquish Creek, a 
tributary of the Middle Rouge 
River.   
   The cleanup takes place at the 
Newburgh entrance, just north 
of Warren and starts at 8:00 a.m. 
Look for the sign at the open 
gate. Drive down the gravel road-

bed to the large grassy area where 
you will find plenty of parking. 
Register once you arrive and then 
take a look at the planned activi-
ties and see which one you would 
like to help tackle. They include:  
 
• Woody Debris Management: 

Along-time favorite (for 
some). A chance for some to 
get into the creek, move logs 
and remove trash to improve 
water flow. Volunteers will 
also be needed to carry trash 
bags to the disposal area. 

• Boardwalk construction:    
Install a simple boardwalk in 
low-lying areas to make walk-
ing safer and protect the 
plants.  

• Wood chippers:              
Move and spread wood chips 
on trails and around trees. 

• Invasive plant reduction:   
Pull invasive plants in the 
floodplain.   

• Tree planting:                
HNPA has planted some 
trees in this area. We will add 
another. 

• Trash pickup:                        
It is surprising how much 
trash gets into the Preserve. 

 
   This cleanup is a partnership 
between Friends of the Rouge, 
City of Westland, Wayne County 
Parks and HNPA.  Each has an 
important role and provides valu-
able resources to the effort.  
Thanks to all our supporters and 
hard-working volunteers. 
   Note: Children are welcome, 
but must be accompanied by a 
parent. 
   There is poison ivy in some sec-
tions and mosquitoes in all sec-
tions (mosquitoes consider Rouge 
Rescue their Thanksgiving Day) 
so we recommend long sleeves 
and long pants. 
   Go to theRouge.org  for more  
details.  

Winter is a great time to visit the Preserve (as are spring, summer and fall).  Here are a 
couple of photos of participants at this winter’s HNPA walks.   

Winter hike photos 

w ildflowers should be out 
and the mosquitoes 
shouldn’t (not all of them 

anyway) during our Saturday, May 8 
wildflower and animal walk.   
   Join us in the Central City     
Parkway entrance (west of Wayne 
Road and north of Warren) at 11 
a.m.  The trail is uneven so wear 
good walking shoes.  We will walk 
at a leisurely pace. 

Join our annual Rouge Rescue clean-up  

May 8 walk 

planned 



   

Name: _____________________________________________ 

 

  Address: ___________________________________________      Address 2: ___________________ 
 

  City: ___________________________  State: ______  Zip: __________ + _______ 

 

  $_______   Enclosed    

 

  Annual dues are $5 per household.  Additional donations are appreciated. If you send more 

than $5, please indicate how additional funds should be used: 

(      ) Donation  (       ) Extend membership 

  Please make check or money order payable to the Holliday Nature Preserve Association and 

mail to: HNPA, P.O. BOX 532243  Livonia, MI  48153 

Become Part of HNPA! 

I 
f you haven’t mailed in 

your renewal dues yet for 

2010, please do so.  

   Membership in the Holliday 
Nature Preserve Association is 
only $5 per year (Jan. 1—Dec. 

31).  Your support makes it  

possible for us to publish three 

newsletters a year, host a 

website and hold clean-up 

projects to enhance the        

Preserve and educate Scout 

groups, families and the      

community about the benefits 

the Preserve brings to Wayne 

County.  

   Any additional funds over and 

above are used to benefit the 
Preserve. You may also ear-

mark additional funds to extend 

your membership.  

Thanks to our supporters 

S ince last newsletter, the following people have kindly renewed their         memberships, made donations, or have become new members.   

Thank you. HNPA appreciates your support. 

Howard Behr 

Mike & Kathy Best 

Roberta Campbell 

Tom & Madeline Carpenter 

Thomas Clough 

Phil Crookshank 

Louis Cyburt 

Fred & Joan Gebhardt 

James Gilbert 

Jim & Sande Godbout 

Sally Green 

Susan Lanning 

Jordis Johnson 

Orin & Kiran Lenz 

Ken & Lesia McQuade 

Cheryl Montgomery 

Richard Nicholas  

Dan & Linda Noble 

David & Susan Ostafinski 

Roxann Ottusch 

Denise Paulauskas 

Joseph & Stanislawa Peruski 

Linda Poole  

Jessie Mae Sanderson 

Dennis & Pamela Scott 

Virginia Stanch 

Ati & Jen Tislerics 

Catherine & Charles Walls 

Louise Yops  


